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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
April 7, 2021 
 
Denise M. Gunter 
Denise.gunter@nelsonmullins.com 
 
No Review 
Record #: 3521 
Date of Request: April 7, 2021 
Facility Name: Novant Health Wilmington Endoscopy Center, LLC 
FID #: 070460 
Business Name: Novant Health New Hanover Regional Medical Center 
Business #: 3330 
Project Description: Facility name change  
County: New Hanover 
 
Dear Ms. Gunter: 
 
The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation 
(Agency) received your correspondence regarding the project described above. Based on the CON law in 
effect on the date of this response to your request, the project as described is not governed by, and 
therefore, does not currently require a certificate of need. If the CON law is subsequently amended such 
that the above referenced proposal would require a certificate of need, this determination does not 
authorize you to proceed to develop the above referenced proposal when the new law becomes effective.   
 
This determination is binding only for the facts represented in your correspondence.  If changes are made 
in the project or in the facts provided in the correspondence referenced above, a new determination as to 
whether a certificate of need is required would need to be made by this office. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact this office if you have any questions.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tanya M. Saporito 
Project Analyst 
 

 for 
Lisa Pittman 
Acting Chief, Certificate of Need 
 
cc: Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section, DHSR 
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From: Denise Gunter
To: Flores, Disraeliza; Waller, Martha K
Subject: [External] No Review Letter for New Hanover County, HSA V
Date: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 10:14:15 AM
Attachments: 20210407100607160.pdf

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify. Send all suspicious email as an
attachment to Report Spam.

Good morning,
 
Attached please find a No Review letter for New Hanover County, Health Service Area V.  
Please let me know that you have received this.
 
Thanks. 

Confidentiality Notice
This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This
communication may contain information that is proprietary, privileged, confidential or
otherwise legally exempt from disclosure. If you are not the named addressee, you are not
authorized to read, print, retain, copy or disseminate this message or any part of it. If you have
received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately either by phone (800-237-
2000) or reply to this e-mail and delete all copies of this message.

mailto:denise.gunter@nelsonmullins.com
mailto:Disraeliza.Flores@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:martha.waller@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:report.spam@nc.gov










